LAN Updates

LAN meeting notes 12/7/2017
Accomplishments

o LAN supported sidewalk repair efforts

e Bus hub discussion (lot of discussion because of possible impact on University Place)
e Oread Neighborhood Overlay District

e Citywide parking study

e Recommendations to H2020 update

e Candidate questionnaire

e Airbnb

Elections

e Chair — Courtney Shipley

e Vice chair —Jane Gibson

e Treasurer — Cindy Suenram
e Secretary - Gary Webber

LAN meeting notes 01/03/18

Rachel Lietz with Represent Lawrence. Represent supports the American Anti-corruption Act. The three
main components of this act are:

e Stop political bribery, stop revolving door with 5 year ban

e End secret money

e Fix our broken elections
Represent submitted a non-binding resolution to City Commissioners in early September, stating that
the city supports the act, and calls on the city and state to support the act. She has not had any
significant response. Rachel would like LAN support, and would like to visit all neighborhood
associations. LAN voted to submit a letter of support.

Travis Harrod asked LAN to send a letter to the Planning Commission in opposition to: amending the
comprehensive plan, rezoning from RSO to RM15, and creating preliminary development plan. LAN
agreed to send the letter In the subsequent meeting, the Planning Commission denied the rezoning.

Gary Webber reported that PedCo and Sustainability Action Network have hired Boog Highberger to
investigate the feasibility and legality of a Pedestrian and Bicycle Safety Fund paid by all property
owners in the city.

LAN meeting notes 02/21/18

Melinda Henderson requested a letter from LAN in support neighborhood opposition to extension of
19" to O’Connell Rd. to submit to the T2040 comments. Motion passed.

Gary Webber reported that the Sidewalk Hazard Repair Program is tentatively scheduled to be discussed
by City Commission at their March 6th meeting. Neighborhoods and interested citizens are encouraged
to contact their commissioners prior to the March 6 meeting, and to attend the March 6 meeting and
speak during the public comment period following commission discussion of this item.



